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FROM THE EDITORS

No matter what our disciplinary interest in Geiman-Americana is, 
studies of the language and culture of the Pennsylvania Dutch have 
played a significant role in the development of all branches of German- 
American research. The 1994 Symposium of the SGAS at Pennsylvania 
State University served to remind all of us that our research relies heavily 
on the many early studies dealing with those German-speaking 
immigrants who settled in southeastern Pennsylvania in coloni^ times. 
This volume of the Yearbook opens with three essays that continue this 
research tradition. Don Ycxier's keynote address from the 1994 
Symposium explores the relationships and interactions of the 
Pennsylvania Dutch and European Germans. Donald Dumbaugh focuses 
on the emigration of radical pietists to the colony of Pennsylvania while 
Susan Jolmson argues that Benjamin Rush's depiction of the Pennsylvania 
German farmer meshes with traditional descriptions of the "noble savage."

The 1995 SGAS Symjxjsium in Louisville focuses our attention on the 
nuny German communities in the Ohio River Valley. Anticipating that 
conference, essays by Timothy Holian and Thomas Baldwin in this 
volume deal with issues affecting the German population in the two most 
signihcant cities of that region, Cincinnati and Louisville, respectively. 
Both articles offer insights into the period that many would call the 
heyday of German-American culture in the Midwest.

The twentieth century on the other hand has witnessed the struggle 
for the preservation of a uniquely German-American cultural presence in 
North Anaerica. The pressures of assimilation and the aftermath of two 
wars fought against Germany provide the backdrop for articles by Barbara 
Wiedemann-Citera on the German Vereine of New York City and by James 
Bergquist on the German newspaper empire of Val Peter as they chronicle 
that struggle from two very different perspectives.

Rounding out this volume are three articles that exemplify the variety 
of research topics in Geiman-American studies. Gerhard Friesen 
investigates the authorship of a diary of a Hessian officer in the



Revolutionary War. George O'Brien explores the experience of a young 
German-American who returns to Berlin for graduate study, a pattern for 
many in higher education at die end of die nineteenth century. Gerhard 
Bassler examines the interplay of German immigration to and emigration 
from Canada with the patterns of German migrations in the United States.

Finally, the editors welcome C. Richard Beam, Millersville State 
University, to the editorial board of the Yearbook. Members of the SGAS 
will recall the many years EHck Beam served as 'Schatzmeister" for the 
SGAS. We look forward to working with him and the other members of 
the board whose assistance in preparing die Yearbook for publication is 
indispensable.

Max Kade Center for German-American Studies 
at the University o f Kansas 
Lawrence, Kansas 
February 1995


